

#13-0017

TO: Honorable Mayor & Members of the

Fort Lauderdale City Commission

FROM: Harry A. Stewart, City Attorney

DATE: December 18, 2012

TITLE: Consent Resolution in support of the letter from the Galt Mile Community

Association, Inc. to the Governor regarding Segment II of Broward

County's Beach Renourishment Project

Recommendation

It is recommended that the City Commission adopt a resolution approving support of the letter from the Galt Mile Community Association, Inc. to the Governor of the State of Florida, urging the Governor to accelerate the completion of Segment II of Broward County's Beach Renourishment Project.

Background

Pursuant to a discussion at the December 4, 2012 Commission Conference Agenda meeting, the City Commission requested an item be presented at the December 18, 2012 City Commission Regular Agenda meeting to support the letter sent by the Galt Mile Community Association, Inc. to the Governor of the State of Florida urging the Governor to intervene in order to accelerate Segment II of the Broward County Beach Renourishment Project.

Resource Impact

There is no fiscal impact associated with this action.

Attachment(s)

Exhibit 1 – Galt letter

Exhibit 2 - Resolution